

## **PUBLIC NOTICE**

## DRAFT REGULATION NO. 07-2018 RELATING TREATMENT OF MUNICIPAL ELECTS

**PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** by the undersigned, Director general of the Municipality, that:

At the meeting of the council of the Municipality Township of Low held on August 6, 2018, the draft by-law entitled "By-law 2017-18 regarding the treatment of elected municipal officers" was presented and a notice of motion was given to its adoption at a subsequent meeting of the Council.

This draft regulation provides:

- The replacement of Regulation 002-2011 on the treatment of elected municipal officers and its amendments;
- That the Mayor's annual base salary, which was \$ 8478.00 per year in 2017, will increase to \$11,350.00 in 2018;
- That the annual base salary of a councilor, which was \$ 2826.00 per year in 2017, will increase to \$ 5000.00 in 2018;
- That each council member will continue to receive, in addition to the above remuneration, an allowance of expenses equal to half of the remuneration prescribed by law and that this allowance includes the attendance of the members from the Council to the committees:

Position	Allocation 2017	Allocation 2018
Mayor	8478.00 \$	11 350.00 \$
Councilor	2826.40 \$	5000.00 \$

- That the remuneration and expense allowances mentioned above will be indexed annually beginning with the fiscal year following the coming into force of this by-law.
- The bylaw will have retroactive effect as of January 1, 2018.

That this By-law was passed by the Township of Low Council at a regular meeting held on August 6, 2018 at 7:00 pm in the Council Chamber, located at 4C, chemin d'amour, Township of Low.

That this draft by-law is deposited at the Town Hall office, where any interested person may see it from Monday to Friday, between 8:30 am and 12:00 pm and between 1 pm and 4 pm

**GIVEN** to the Township of Low on September 11, 2018.

## THE DIRECTOR GENERAL